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All newsletters are also available on the school website under Parent Information.                                  
                   
                      The school roll is currently 204 children. 
 
 

                           
                                                                                                      

                                                                                       
TUMUAKI’S MESSAGE 

 
Dear parents/caregiver, Kia ora, Talofa, Aloha, Malo e lelei, Namaste 
The weeks are quickly passing and our students continue to show commitment and responsibility 
towards their learning. Thank you whaanau for your ongoing support.  
 
 

                                              
  
  
  
RUBEN THE BEAR  
For Road Safety Week Ruben the Bear came to visit our New Entrant and Potiki classes. Rueben 
reminded students on how to cross the road safely, to stop, look and listen. It was pleasing to see 
students fully engaged in the learning, showing enjoyment and responsibility. Please keep talking 
to your children about how to keep safe when crossing the road. We have two signalized 
crossings around our school that support this.  
 
  
  



  
  
  
  
  
  
 
 
SAMOAN LANGUAGE WEEK 
Talofa our Koromatua Aiga,  
This week is Samoa Language Week. We celebrate with 
our beautiful Samoan tamaiti and their aiga. 
Manuia lou aso 
 

 

 

 
 
  

ROAD SAFETY  
Speed is a significant road safety issue. Vehicle speed plays a part in every crash; the faster 
you're travelling, the longer it takes to stop and the bigger the forces involved in a crash, meaning 
people are more likely to be killed or seriously injured. We continue to remind whaanau about 
safe driving in and around our school, especially at drop off and pick up times. Please 
ensure you are making good decisions on the road, helping to make our streets safer. 
  
DISABLED CAR PARKING 
Please refrain from parking in the two disabled car parks. The disabled 
parking spaces are primarily set aside for the drop off and pickup of 
students who have disability cards issued to them. We have two such 
students.  
The parking spaces may also be used by adults (with disability cards 
displayed) who are actually coming into the school site for some 
purpose. A driver’s disability card does not entitle a disabled driver to use the disability parking 
space simply to wait to pick up an able-bodied student. If both spaces are filled then please park in 
one of the able-bodied parks.   Thank you for your cooperation.   
  
COHORT ENTRY 
Koromatua School is now operating Cohort Entry. This means that New Entrant (have just turned 
5 years old) students start in Week 1 and Week 5 of a term. The next cohort entry day for New 
Entrants is next Wednesday the 9th of June.  
Please note students who are not New Entrants can start school any day. They do not need to 
wait for those two days. 
  
 



 
 
TEACHER ONLY DAY    
Our school will be closed for instruction next  Tuesday June 8th for a Koromatua Staff-Only day. 
This is part of the Queen’s Birthday long weekend. Please make arrangements for childcare 
that day. 
 
NZEI PAID UNION MEETINGS  
Teaching staff are currently preparing for negotiations around their Collective Agreement. So that 
all teaching staff can attend a Paid Union Meeting (PUM) our school will be closed for instruction 
on Tuesday 29 June at 1:30pm. Please make urgent contact if you’re requiring alternative 
afternoon care. We can attempt to work together to find a solution.  
 
PINK SHIRT DAY 
This event was wonderful. Pink Shirt Day is about working together to stop bullying by celebrating 
diversity and promoting kindness and inclusiveness. It’s about creating a community where all 
people feel safe, valued and respected.  
Our tamariki and kaiako looked amazing dressed in PINK. We raised $285 that day for the NZ 
Mental Health Foundation. It was a fantastic event and well supported by our community. The hot 
chocolate or juice and cookie was a tasty treat too.  
 
SCHOOL VALUES  
The theme of Pink Shirt Day was to be kind to others and be inclusive. This aligns with our school 
values which are Aroha (love, empathy), Manaakitanga (respect, caring for others), Kotahitanga 
(unity, integrity), Whanaungatanga(inclusiveness, togetherness, connections). These values are 
what our tauira, kaiako and whaanau of Koromatua school are striving to live by. These values are 
how we show ‘Te Pono me Te Aroha’. 
 
BEHAVIOUR GUIDELINES 
It has come to my attention that some students in our school are not showing our school values. 
They are displaying challenging behaviour in class and on the playground. Our goal as school 
leaders is to work to prevent and/or reduce challenging behaviour by reinforcing positive behaviour 
and attitudes e.g. developing acceptance and tolerance of differences; developing empathy and 
social skills; developing the skills to effectively manage one’s own behaviour and developing and 
expecting a culture of caring and support for each other.  
In order to do this we all have a responsibility to ensure that our tamariki are learning these values 
at school and at home. We need your support to carry out this kaupapa. 
Our overall goal is to ensure that ALL our tamariki feel safe and secure so they can achieve their 
full potential. 
 
  
Ngaa mihinui, 
Rosina Nin 
 
Tumuaki/Principal 
 
   
 
                                                                                   

 
 
 
 
 



OFFICE MESSAGES 
                                                                       

                

 
 
CHANGE OF ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER 
It is very important that we have your correct address, email address and 
phone number.  If you have had any changes, please email 
enquiries@koromatua.school.nz  
 
 
NEW ENTRANT STATIONERY 
I have new entrant stationery packs available from the school office 
at back to school prices.  Please contact Ms G (Corrina) at the 
school office if you would like to purchase one. 
enquiries@koromatua.school.nz  
 

 
 
 
 

EVENTS COMING UP 
 

 
2021 SCHOOL CALENDAR – TERM 2 
 
4 June School Assembly -School Hall*** 
7 June QUEENS BIRTHDAY – NO SCHOOL 
8 June TEACHER ONLY DAY – NO SCHOOL 
9 June New Entrant Cohort Day 
11 June Lower Waipa Winter Sports 
14 June Career Expo Yr 7&8 – 10am 
14 June Lower Waipa Winter Sports - ppt date 
16 June Fire Drill 
17 June Newsletter Day 
18 June Firewise info day for classes 3,4,5,6,7 & 8 
18 June School Assembly – 2.30pm School Hall*** 
21-25 June Excite – Dance 
25 June Firewise info day for classes 1 & 2 
28 June – 2 July Book Week 
1 July Newsletter Day 
1 July BOT Meeting 7pm*** 
2 - 8 July Matariki Week 
7 July Grandparents Day*** 
8 July Newsletter Day 
9 July Pyjamas Day 



9 July School Assembly – School Hall*** 
9 July LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

 
2021 TERM DATES 
 
Term 2: 3 May – 9 July 2021 
Term 3  26 July – 1 September 2021 
Term 4 18 October – 17 December 2021 
 
 
 
                                                             

PINK SHIRT DAY  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



                                             

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                        
 
   



                                                               

 
 
 
 
 

                               
 
 



 
 

 
                                                                                                                                           
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

   
 

                                                                     
                                                     

                                                                     
 
 

enquiries@koromatua.school.nz 
WEBSITE:  www.koromatua.school.nz 

Ph 07 8479828 
 

 
 
 
 
 

ADVERTISED EVENTS FROM OTHER ORGANISATIONS 
 
 
 

 
      

      
 
 



    
SCHOOL BANKING   

 
First Credit Union School Banking is Back! 
First Credit Union provides a school banking service to all pupils at 
Koromatua  
School. 
Getting started is easy- just pick up an application pack from the school office, fill in the application 
form and return it to the school office. 
Our school banking day is a Tuesday. 
  

                              
                                    

              
                                                  
 

 
 
 
 
NEW - Edventure Holiday Programme 
We are excited to announce that Edventure TRONBOTS - Robotics will be running alongside our 
other holiday programmes including Edventure Everyday, Outdoors, and D&D. A programme for 
everyone these holidays. 5-13 yr olds, a mixture of onsite activities and field trips, Planned and run 



by teachers, Safe and fun!  Also running these holidays Edventure Young Explorers Camp. pick 
up locations throughout Waikato, Auckland and BOP. 
From $45 per day, OSCAR available, @Berkley. 
more info and book online at www.edventure.co.nz 
 

 
Also FYI Edventure has been running school holiday 
programmes, after school care, camps for schools and 
working with international students for the past 10 
years in Auckland, Hamilton, New Plymouth and Bay of 
Plenty, Please get in touch if you think Edventure 
would be a good fit for your school in any capacity. 
 
Much appreciated 
Mark Bridger 
Edventure Director 
mark@edventure.co.nz 
www.edventure.co.nz 
02102241576 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 


